Nobert B. Mederros St., Vice-Chairman
Diane Battistello, Clerk
Christian Zahner IV, Health Agent
Phyllis Drayton, Assistant Health Agent
Donna Palmer, Public Health Nurse

Phone: (508) 285-0263 Fax: (508) 285-0269

Commonwealth of Massachusetts Board of Health

70 East Main Street, Norton, MA 02766



The Norton Board of Health held a regular meeting on Monday, April 6, 2015, at 6:33 PM in the 2nd floor conference room. The following members were present: Chairman Steven H. Corr, P.E., Vice-Chairman Robert B. Medeiros, Clerk Diane Battistello, Peggy Tavares, BOH Administrative Secretary. Health Agent Christian A. Zahner was absent.

Visitors: None

Call to order: Mr. Corr called the meeting to order at 6:33 PM.

Acceptance of Minutes: Mr. Medeiros motioned to accept the minutes of March 2, 2015 meeting. Mr. Corr seconded the motion.

Vote: 3-0, Approved

Consent Agenda

<u>Old Business</u> Hill St Landfill update: Corrective Action Design report was submitted to DEP on 3/27/15. Still a waiting their approval at this time

New Business

Ali project: Diane had concerns regarding the material which is a crushed wallboard containing gypsum material (which is banned at many landfills) as being hazardous. She wants to know the safety process. Chairman Corr said it was a cement mixture. Diane said it is coming to us as dust material and they will be manufacturing the Re-Crete product on site. We are putting together a letter to DEP to address all issues and concerns of dust at the landfill, the Board suggests they closely monitor for dust particles or be done in a sealed enclosure. What also needs to be addressed is the noise pollution and make sure trucks are washed before leaving the loading site and landfill. Chairman Corr feels they should not be even using Union Street, the road is not in shape to handle the traffic and the people of Union St should not be affected by a landfill they have no responsibility for and the DEP should look into going thru Attleboro.

Hazardous Waste Day is scheduled for Saturday, May 9, 2015 between 9:00am to Noon

The Board discussed the reorganization for the next fiscal year. Beginning in July, Robert Medeiros will become the Chairman, Diane Battistello, Vice Chairman and Steven Corr the Clerk.

All minutes will be digitally recorded and kept on file. All minutes will be reviewed at the next meeting and any changes will be made at that time.

Health Agent's monthly report for March 2015: The Board reviewed the monthly report from Health Agent Zahner IV.

Assistant Health Agent's monthly report for March 2015: The Board reviewed the monthly report from Assistant Agent Drayton.

Public Health Nurse's monthly report for March 2015: The Board reviewed the monthly report from Nurse Palmer.

Inspector of Animals monthly report for March 2015: The Board reviewed the monthly report from Animal Inspector Plante.

Next Meeting: The next schedule Board of Health meeting: May 4, 2015.

Open session for issues not anticipated – No issues were brought forward.

Septic Plan Review: No plans to be reviewed this month.

Informational:

Motion to Adjourn:

Mr. Medeiros motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:39 pm. Chairman Corr seconded it.

Vote 3-0

The meeting adjourned at 7:39 PM

List of Documents & Other Exhibits used at meeting:

Letter to Ma DEP to address concerns & Issues of the Attleboro Landfill capping, Dated 5/9/15

Board of Health Agent's monthly report for April 2015

Assistant Board of Health Agent's monthly report for April 2015

Public Nurse's monthly report for April 2015

Inspector of Animal's monthly report for April 2015